
 

 

“Then they told what 

had happened on the 

road, and how he 

had been made 

known to them in the 

breaking of the 

bread.” 

Luke 24:35(NRSV) 
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The meeting here was cancelled last year 

due to weather, so let’s show them a big 

crowd in appreciation! 
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Thoughts from your Community 

Lay Director 

I have just completed my first Chrysalis Flight!  I was just a Board Representative, but what 

a unique way to observe the transformation of young men and women into Butterflies 

and  I would recommend and encourage any of you who have not had this opportunity, to 

pray and listen if Christ is leading you into the Conference Room as a leader or mentor to 

Caterpillars or Pilgrims.  If nothing else, reach out to strengthen this Community through 

Sponsorship!  It is the only way this Community will continue to grow and spread the 

message of Christ's Kingdom.  

Speaking of Sponsorship, it's never too early to begin asking those who God has put on your 

heart to complete an application for the Fall Walks in October.  Our teams are formed 

and training begins August 4th.  Delaying applications and decisions causes our Walk 

Lay Directors and PCE Board the undue stress of  possibly canceling a Walk.  Want to 

make the Walk LD's smile?  Give each of them a full Walk of 36 Pilgrims!!  That's a num-

ber we haven't seen for quite some time and I believe this Community is capable of mak-

ing it happen.  A reminder that Walk and Flight fees have increased to $125 and fee as-

sistance is still available for those in need or unable to pay the full cost.   

October is also the time for PCE Board elections.  In recent years, we have not held elections 

due to lack of applicants for an open position or an interest in serving the 3 year term.  

Consequently,  we have done appointments for a 1 year term which has met the need, 

but doesn't provide continuity.  We will continue appointments as necessary if you wish 

to serve only 1 year, so again I ask that you pray and listen for Christ's call to serve in 

any of the positions listed below.  I'm happy to provide the detail of any position or I sug-

gest you simply talk with the current Board member about the position details.  Don't let 

the "I haven't been trained" or "I don't know how to do that" excuse stop you.  The joy of 

serving Christ is in the learning and growing!  Remember, Jesus didn't pick his Disciples 

from off the College Campus!  Positions identified as open include Music, Facilities, 

News Letter, and possibly others.    

Last item -  Do me a big favor.  If it's been a while since you went into the PCE website, 

take a moment to look at your personal information and update your address, phone, or 

email as necessary.  We are just like any other organization looking to have the most re-

cent contact information,  Periodically, we send out a "blast" that may change a sched-

uled event or time and it is the only source I have to immediately communicate that in-

formation.   

 

De Colores 

In Christ's Service 

 

Jim Swaim  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Chrysalis was a Success!!  9 Boys and 6 Girls attended.  A huge 

thanks to everyone that sponsored and worked the Walks. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Boys Walk #12 

 



 

 

 
 FALL WALKS 

 

 

It isn't too early to begin thinking about, praying 
about, and inviting people to attend the October 
Walks, which will both be held at New Covenant 
UMC in Edmond. Be aware that the PCE board vot-
ed at their June meeting to raise the Pilgrim fee 
from $100.00 to $125.00 even though the applica-
tion still says $100.00.  

 
I currently have one completed application in my 
hand for the Women's Walk, Someone in your con-
gregation, in your family, in your neighborhood, in 
your circle of friends is just waiting to have Emmaus 
explained to them and to be invited to go on the 
Walk.  

 
Men's Walk - October 4-7 
Women's Walk - October 18-21 
 
DeColores, 
Kay Sullins 

Lay Director Women’s Walk #148 
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@      gmail.com CALENDAR 
July 21, 2018 

Wesley UMC 

Oklahoma City, OK 

Potluck dinner begins at 5:30  PM.  Praise 

and worship follows at 7:00 PM.  Childcare is 

by RVSP.  Please contact Debbie Rowland at 

681-2135 or 802-8113 to make the necessary 

preparations. 

Gatherings are open to all, so please invite a friend! 

 

 

Do you have a 4th Day 

Story? 

How about a good study or 

devotional that’s worked 

for you? 

Why not share them with 

the PCE community?   

Email to: 

roostertales@gmail.com 

July 21, 2018 Board Meeting—3:30 p.m. 

Gathering - 5:30 p.m. 

Worship - 7:00 p.m. 

 

August 18, 2018 Gathering - 5:30 p.m. 

Worship - 7:00 p.m. 

August 18, 2018 ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

Lost Creek UMC 

Stillwater, OK 

September 15, 2018  

 



Jim Swaim Community Lay Director c: 405 850-6338 jmswaim85@gmail.com 

Ken Edmondson Asst. Community Lay Director c: 405 612-3082 kdedmondson@att.net 

David Smith Past Community Lay Director c: 405 612-2642 Capeboy_1@yahoo.com 

Keith Cressman Community Spiritual Director w: 405 789-9033 pastorkeith@stmarksbethany.com 

Tony Zahn Asst. Community Spiritual Director c: 405 748-4348 revzahn17@yahoo.com 

Karren Brown Secretary/Training c: 405 306-6534 karrenbrow@aol.com 

Linda Edmondson Treasurer c: 405 742-5019 Lin.edmondson@att.net 

Jim Hinds Chrysalis Community Lay Director c: 405 488-8871 jhinds0639@gmail.com 

Kathy Hamilton Facilities / Security c: 405 239-8687 khamilton926@gmail.com 

Peety Luka Registrar c: 405 386-7472 lukar@dobsonteleco.com 

Carl Callicoat Facilities / Security c: 405 269-2953 carlcallicoat@yahoo.com 

Scott McMurry Kitchen c: 405 338-8988 Scott.mcmurry@okstate.edu 

Susan Good General Agape c: 405 274-4867 smgood2@gmail.com 

Karen Morris Personal Agape c: 918 557-2711 kmorris16@suddenlink.net 

Nina Lipe 4th Day/ Gatherings C: 405 596-3353 NinaLipeokc@gmail.com  

Randy Reed Music/Photography c:405 640-5082 rsquare57@gmail.com 

Fran Parkhill Kitchen/Snacks h: 405 787-0554 jfranparkhill@gmail.com 

Linda Rinehard Newsletter c: 405 820-0888 LRinehard@att.net 

PIONEER COUNTRY EMMAUS 

2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

ROOSTER TALES  is published by the Pioneer Country Emmaus Board of Directors for the local Emmaus Community, with editions 

every month except for December. The Newsletter Editor, Linda Rinehard, can be reached by email at roostertales@gmail.com or by 

phone at 405-820-0888. 
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